Information for 2024-2025 7th Grade Dance Team

Mandatory New Member Meeting

There will be a meeting of all new dance team members and a parent on <u>March 20th</u> @ 4:00 PM in the cafeteria. Information concerning summer camp, the dance season, and uniforms will be given at this meeting. It is very important that all new members and a parent are present at the meeting.

Used Uniform Sale

Used uniforms will be available on a first-come, best-fit basis. More information will be given at the new member meeting.

Varsity Uniform Fitting

The Varsity representative will conduct fittings for new uniforms in the Dance Room on <u>April 1</u> <u>at 3:15pm</u>. It is very important that all new members and one guardian are present at the fitting.

Summer Dance Camp

Universal Dance Association (UDA) will conduct our private camp this year. The dates for camp this summer are June 3-June 5. The team will be learning material for the upcoming season, therefore it is a required camp for all team members.

Practice

Practice will be held **every Tuesday & Thursday** from 3:30-5:00 and will begin the first week of school. There may be times during the season when practice could be extended or canceled. Please plan dance classes around practice days and game days. Football games are usually Thursdays, and basketball games can be on Mondays, Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays depending on the schedule. Football and basketball schedules will be given as soon as they are announced for the season.

Attendance

Because the 7th Grade Dance team will perform as a team, attendance at all practices and performances is required. Your absence impacts the entire team. Absences will be excused for illness and family emergencies. The expectation is that your first priority is the dance team. You must contact the Coach if absent for practice, performance, or other scheduled events. Please contact the Coach directly, not through another dance team member. See bylaws for additional information.

Physical

A completed physical must be turned in before camp in June. Physical forms will be given at the new squad meeting.